HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

JULY 17, 2012
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Pat White in Conference Room B at 101 Emmons St. Members present were Patrick White, Gary Casady, Beverly Daws, and Troy Andersen. Charlie Fridal arrived at 6:34. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Council Liaison Bob Wheeler, Engineer Loren Leach, and Water Clerk II Sara Ries.  Roll was called.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the agenda. Bev Daws seconded.  Motion Carried.

Gary Casady moved the approval of the consent agenda: June 2012 meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Troy Andersen seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Authorizing Repair and Reinstallation of Well Pump #7
Well #7 pumping equipment was removed due to motor winding failure. Ransford explained that part of the repair bill has been sent to insurance as there is no good reason for the pump to have failed.  Insurance will be contacting Tom Engelken of Northway Well & Pump to get the appropriate information for the claim. Total cost of the pump repair to Northway Well & Pump is not to exceed $18,323.05.  
Troy Andersen made a motion to pass Resolution 21-12 Authorizing Repair and Reinstallation of Well Pump #7. Bev Daws seconded the motion.
Roll call vote:

AYES: Bev Daws, Gary Casady, Charlie Fridal, Pat White, Troy Andersen
NAYS: None
ABSENT:  None 
Resolution 21-12 Approved
Discussion of Engineering on Future Well Site #10

Ransford explained that he would like to have the board authorize the engineering and design work for Well #10 on the Kramer site.  Loren Leach presented the Water Board with a proposal of his engineering services.  At this time the design work would include construction of the well, waterman, and pump house. 
Charlie Fridal made a motion to authorize the engineer and design work for Well #10.  Troy Andersen seconded. Motion carried. 
Superintendent’s Report
The Water Department received 28 applications and out of those 28, 5 were interviewed.  Out of those 5 there were 2 second interviews and the job was offered to Jason Kisling.  

I wireless will be working on removing their antenna’s from the water tower on Robins Rd on August 6th.  Utility Services Co. is ahead of schedule; there projected started date is August 23rd.  Ransford commented that we may want to put a notice in the newsletter to conserve water since the tower will be down.

Charlie Fridal moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:15pm.  Bev Daws seconded.  Motion carried. 
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